LAKE TOWNSHIP

339 Strausser Road, Stoneboro, Pa 16153 Ph: (724) 376-7216

Supervisors:  Chairman- Fred Elder
Vice Chairman- Harry Fairlamb
Roadmaster- Jon Gander
November 12, 2018

The Lake Township regular meeting was held on Monday, November 12, 2018 at the Lake
Township Municipal Building.

*Present where Supervisors Jon Gander, Fred Elder and Harry Fairlamb along with Secretary
Deanna Yarnell.

*Chairman Elder opened the meeting at 8:00p.m. Minutes to the October regular meeting were
read and approved by a motion from Elder, 2nd by Fairlamb.

Guests: None

*The 2019 Budget was reviewed and approved by a motion from Gander, 2nd by Fairlamb,
Elder Agreed

*There will be no increase to Millage and Per Capita for 2019 by a motion from Gander, 2nd by
Fairlamb, Elder Agreed

*A brief discussion was had on PLIGT being added to the list of banking institutions for the
Township. PLIGT requires an Ordinance to join; a sample ordinance has been supplied. Fred
Elder asked that the ordinance be sent to the Township Solicitor for preparation for next month’s
meeting. Elder motioned to advertise the PLIGT Ordinance to be signed at the December
meeting, Fairlamb 2nd.

Bills were approved and paid

Secretary Report: Due to the fact that Mrs. Yarnell is Township Secretary for both Lake and
Worth Townships she asked that the organization meeting scheduled for January 7, 2019 be
moved from 8:00 pm to 8:30pm as Worth will move their time to 7:00 pm giving more time for
travel to make both meetings. Advertising for the organization meeting will reflect this change.
Treasurer Report:

. General Fund $77,645.53

. General Savings $35,943.69

. State Checking $ 4,042.58



o State Savings $11,532.46
Roadmaster Report:

o Anti-Skid needs hauled in from Allegheny Mineral, will also check with H & H on
product availability

o The following roads need dragged, Canon, Lyons, Skunk Run and Slater

o Furnace has been serviced

o Fencing project for LARA can still be completed this winter by C&J Fence we have
been added to the job list for this year

o Trucks will need to be serviced for inspections

Meeting was adjourned at 9:38p.m.

Deanna L Yarnell
Lake Township Secretary/Treasurer



